St. Michael's Church of England (VA) Junior School

By God's Love, we all flourish together

Barnard Road Galleywood Chelmsford Essex CM28RR

Telephone: (01245) 472682 ff stmichaels.junior Email: admin@st-michaels-jun.essex.sch.uk Website: www.st-michaels-jun.essex.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Rowen Prigg BA (Hons), PGCE, NPQH

Deputy Headteacher: Mrs Lisa Dines BA (Hons)



27th May 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

Platinum Jubilee Celebration - Friday 10th June

As you know, the Platinum Jubilee celebrations are taking place during half term however, we would still like to celebrate it once back at school; our celebration will take place on Friday 10th June during the school day.

The School Council have spent months gathering the views of their peers and their choices were shortlisted. The following events will be taking place at school:

- 1. A Crown Parade a crown template was sent home yesterday for the children to decorate over half term and bring back to school on the Friday, to wear in a crown parade after lunchtime.
- 2. The children can come to school dressed in the Union Jack flag colours red, white and blue.
- 3. We would like to hold a colour run at 3pm on that Friday. A colour run involves the use of coloured powder. The children and adults will be invited to run around the field and daily mile track passing several colour stations. At these colour stations, the passing colour runners have colour run powder thrown at them. All children will be provided with a pair of safety glasses but will need to be prepared to be covered in coloured powder whilst running/walking around the track. All the children will need to be either wearing a white T- shirt or bring one in to change into. We are told that the colour run powder will wipe off skin easily and should not result in light coloured hair staining, however it might take a few days for all the colour to be removed. Unfortunately we cannot guarantee that the coloured powder will be completely washed out of clothing, please let the office know if this is a problem and you would not like your child to participate.



- 4. We will be having a lunchtime street party (the Royal Lunch order form has already been sent to you, please ensure you return the slip back to school as soon as possible).
- In school, the children will be designing either their own bunting or using a template provided by the school. These will be coloured in and strung around the playground for the lunchtime street party.

We are really looking forward to sharing this special memorable event with the children in school.

Best Wishes.



Mrs Rowen Prigg Headteacher



















